From: Paul.Messenger@kent.gov.uk
To: manstonairport@pins.gsi.gov.uk

Subject: Letter of support

Date: 18 March 2019 17:37:32

Dear Sir.

Please would you include my letter of support for the RiverOak Development Consent Order application.

My reasons for this support are:-

- 1. I believe there will be the need of 100's of quality jobs brought to Thanet, East Kent and my KCC division Ramsgate with a reopened Airport.
- 2. There will be major enhanced opportunities for associated service supply businesses in Thanet who will benefit from a reopened Airport.
- 3. Youth training will be sponsored by RiverOak with apprenticeship opportunities as well.
- 4. I don't believe there will be any detrimental environmental consequences as a result of a reopened Airport, I myself went to Chatham House School Ramsgate, which is directly under the flightpath from 1968 1975. I also have lived in Ramsgate for 11 years from 1996 to 2007 both periods saw extensive Air traffic in and out of Manston. I believe RiverOak will sufficiently prepare for, and mitigate against, if any environmental issues do arise.
- 5. The United Kingdom needs new Airport capacity in the South East.

Thank you for the opportunity to submit my views of support.

yours sincerely

Cllr. Paul Messenger. Kent County Council Ramsgate Division

Sent from my iPhone

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com